

St. Joseph's Home 1503 Michaels Road Henrico, VA 23229-4822

Friday, June 26, 2020

Dear Family and Friends,

We are happy to inform you that our Home has participated in Point Prevalence Survey COVID-19 testing. The results are pending. We will notify all as soon as we have information to share.

Thank you for your patience regarding the distance this virus has caused you to endure. We are acutely aware of the need for you to reunite with your loved one.

We would like to gently **implore** you once again of the importance of scheduling visits through the social worker or activities department. (Deborah Crutchfield and Brenda Hooker via the main number: 804-288-6245). For your safety and ours, we **cannot** facilitate unannounced/unscheduled visits. We are managing the staffing of the units for the safe care of your loved one, but must emphasize that we must preplan for these visits to prevent floor shortages and safely provide necessary support for the needs of the whole.

We continue to work hard with compassion, caring for your loved one. Please stay safe as we pray for each other.

God bless you all.

Mather Jeanne Mary
Mother Jeanne Mary

Delnuh C. Davidson, N. NHA

Debbie Davidson, RN, NHA